VILLAGE MILLS EMERGENCY SERVICES DISTRICT#8

December 19, 2023
The Village Mills Emergency Services District#8 met December 19, 2023in the Wildwood Volunteer Fire Department Station. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Comm. Wornick, Vice President. Present were Comm. McDonald,  Comm. Miller and WVFD Chief Odom and WVFD fireman Barnhill.
There were no Public comments.
The minutes of the November 21, 2023 meeting were approved. The motion to approve the minutes was made by Comm. Miller and seconded by Comm. Wornick.

WVFD     Commissioners were shown the Lucas machine and defib.  A WVFD Engine led the Santa parade    

                 Saturday night with Santa aboard. There was two EMS helicopter flights assisted by WVFD this week.  

                 One from the Wildwood Helipad and the other from  a  Pad setup by WVFD on Hwy 69 .
Building   There was no building discussion

Treasurer’s report   The treasurer’s report was read by Comm. Wornick for information purposes only. There was no

                                vote to approve.

Old and New Business:  

1) Discussed the new contract with Chief Odom

2) Discussed finding a replacement for Comm. Fisher. 

The December meeting was set on January 16, 2024

A motion to adjourn was made by Comm. McDonald and seconded by Comm. Miller. The motion to accept was unanimous. The meeting was adjourned.

